
Visit to Osama Ben-Zaid Detention Centre by Ambassador of Japan 
 
 

On 9 February 2022, Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan paid a 
visit to Osama Ben-Zaid Detention Centre in Russeifa, Zarqa and saw various 
psychosocial care services and vocational training provided by NICCOD under the 
Japan’s grant assistance.  

Mr. Kitagaki, Country Representative of NICCOD Jordan Office accompanied 
Ambassador SHIMAZAKI to this visit and explained NICCOD’s activities at the centre. 

Mr. Saqer Maaita, Manager of the detention centre expressed his gratitude for 
supports from the government of Japan as well as NICCOD, and stressed the necessity 
to expand NICCOD’s activities to other detention centres in terms of sustainability.  
 

 
Vocational Gardening Activity 

 
Commemorative Photo with mosaic nameplate made by juveniles 


